
Antonine Primary School 
Parent Council AGM Minutes 
Monday 27th September 2021 

7pm 
 

 
 

Agenda item Discussion Actions 

1. Welcome & 
Introductions 

Stephanie Broadway-Wedgewood, Chair, 
welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
In attendance: Gary Baillie (Vice Chair), Louise 
Sutherland (Head of Events), Claire Kennedy 
(Secretary), Mrs McLaughli (Head Teacher), Mrs 
McFarlane (Acting Depute Head Teacher), Mr 
Farrington (Acting Principal Teacher) and parents. 

 

2. Apologies There were apologies received from Julie 
Chambers and Kathleen McNiven. 

 

3. Election of Office 
Bearers 

Caitlen Flood elected as Secretary. 
Karianne Bruning elected as Treasurer. 
SBW, GB, LS remain in positions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4. Head Teacher’s 
Report 

Mrs McLaughlin had shared documents including 
the Standards & Quality report for 2020-21. 
 
There is a good buzz in school, children are 
happy. Big focus on nurture and friendships. Staff 
are attending Place2Be training in relation to 
mental health. 
 
Council of the Future is the scheme providing a 
device to all P6 and P7s – these will be issued in 
November. Additional ipads will be issued to 
schools for P1-P5 pupil use.  
 
The Breakfast Club is not funded through PEF 
funding; it is run by Falkirk Council. It will continue 
at 8.30am start. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Re COVID, numbers are being reported to Falkirk 
Council. Several viral bugs going around currently 
– families should continue to follow guidance. 
 
All staff have been vaccinated. 
 
CEM Assessments have been done with children 
P2 upwards. These provide good data and insight 
in the level the children are working at.  
 
St Joseph’s Primary have experienced some 
vandalism in their playground – their nursery shed 
was destroyed and lots of litter and glass in the 
playground. Mrs McLaughlin asked community to 
be vigilant and support our neighbours. 
 
All staff are attending Talk4Reading training with 
school focus on reading.  
 
Children will also be Learning for Sustainability – a 
Falkirk wide initiative. 
 
Miss Ross will return from maternity leave in 
November.  
 
Parents Night will be online and phone calls. If 
video call doesn’t work, teachers will call. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

5. Playground & 
Parking 

Mrs McLaughlin highlighted that the monoblock at 
the drop off zone needs cleaned out. 

SBW to 
contact 
Council. 

6. Funding & 
Fundraising 

Bank balance = £3496.45 
 
Halloween disco will not go ahead however the 
school will celebrate on the Friday and kids will be 
allowed to bring a costume and attend a disco in 
hall if they wish. 
 
Grants received and awarded: 
Community Choices (24,800) 
Mushroom Trust (£5,000) 
Arnold Clark (£1000) 
Schools Charity Board (£2000) 
 
Payments out: 
Selection boxes 
School ties 
Gambling licence 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

7. Dates of next 
meetings 

Meeting date tbc – towards end of November and 
most likely via Zoom again 
 
 

 

8. AOCB Panto has been booked – Peter Pan 
Xmas designs have been drawn by children and 
parents/guardians have option to buy items with 
percentage coming to school 

 

 


